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Halton Hills Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 74064, 260 Guelph Street 
Georgetown, Ontario, L7G 5L1 
www.hhqg.ca 

Meetings Held At: 
Hillcrest United Church 
8958 Trafalgar Rd., North of Steeles Ave., near Hornby 
7pm - 4th Monday of the month Sept – June, except Dec, 

 
Halton Hills Quilters’  

Guild Newsletter 
 

January 2019 
 

2018 – 2019 Executive 
 
President: Sue Luque 

905 - 877-8602  
Past President:  N/A  
Vice President: TBA 
Treasurer: Vivian Desrochers 
  905-878-7964 
Secretary: Judy Makinson  

905 - 877-4338  
Website: Sue Luque  
Program: Irene Rushworth 
  416-371-2621 
  Judy Ferguson 
  416-543-2355 
Membership: Marg Brown  
  905-878-4980 
Library:  Jane Symmes  
  905-838-3844 
Workshops: Ida Jenkins 
  416-744-3874 
  Sue Phillips  

905-878-7601 
Community Donna Thompson  
Outreach:  905 877-0592  
Publicity:  TBA 
Newsletter: Irene Rushworth 
  416-371-2621 
 

Non-Executive Positions 
BOM:  Mary Dodd 
  Marian Baidacoff 
Hearts & Hugs: June Ball  
50/50 Draw: Ulda Keleris  
Photographer: Anne Balanyk  
Snacks:  Sheila Barrington  
Sew & Chat: TBA  
Retreat:  Judy Mair 
 
 

 

President’s Message – Sue Luque 
 

Hi Everyone, 
Wow, last year went by so quickly and now another year 
begins!! 
 
I haven’t done much quilting since I last saw you but 
hope to get back in the sewing room soon. Tony and I 
have been renovating a small cottage near Southampton 
so we didn’t go to Florida this year. It has been 11 
years since we did a renovation and I don’t remember 
being so tired and sore all the time!!!  

 
Oh well, it is coming along and will be 
ready to enjoy this summer. As it is 
coming together I am thinking I would 
like a different quilt, maybe in browns, 
black, beige and creams….we will see! 
 
I’m looking forward to seeing you all on 
the 28th. 

Sue 
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Program - Irene Rushworth & Judy Ferguson 

 
Our guest speaker for January will be ..... YOU ….. the Members!!!! 

 
We have such a wealth of experience and 

talent in our Guild! This month we are tapping into 
that talent by having interactive demonstrations of 
tips and techniques used in the quilt construction 
process!!!  

I want to say a HUGE thank you to Mary 
Dodd, Ida Jenkins, Sue Luque and Jane Symmes for 
stepping up!! 

 
Here’s how you can help make this more fun! 
Think about the processes you go through to put a quilt together…..from picking 
your fabric, piecing your pattern, choosing your favourite method to sandwich your 
quilt, your ‘go to’ quilting strategy and any oh-so-important finishing touches! 
Now, what is that one special tool you use in all this process that you could not live 
without?!  Is it something that someone else might not know how to use? Bring it to 
the meeting to share......The member who has the most unique tool will go home with a 
special little something! 

 
Things to Bring to Guild Meeting 

 

 
Jan 28th, 2019 

 

 Coffee/Tea Cup 
 Remember your Name Tag for a 

Sweet Surprise!!!! 
 Money for Draws 
 Fat Quarter for Draw 
 Show and Share items 
 Community Outreach items 
 Return Guild Library Books 
 Items for the Free Table 
 Membership form & dues 
 

Patience, understanding  
& fellowship. 

 
Membership – Marg Brown 

 
 

We had 38 Guild Members in attendance at 
the November meeting and 2 Guests 

 
Please welcome back Barb Fischer  

and new member Kimberlee Moore 
 both from Georgetown!  

 

JJaannuuaarryy  
FFaatt  QQuuaarrtteerr  TThheemmee  iiss::  

  
  
 

fruits, vegetables, cakes, pies, snacks, etc 
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Free Winter Quilt Pattern: Tweety's 
Snowflake 
Wendy Butler Berns 
 
http://oldwww.quiltersnewsletter.com/content_downloads/QNM
P-140100-EASY_LESSON_WebX.pdf 

 

Treats – Sheila Barrington 
 
 

Please remember to bring Treats 
for January 28 

 
 Teresa Jarvis 
 Sue Philips 
 Marian Baidacoff 
 Jane Symmes 

 

Membership Draw Winners 
 
 

November Meeting 
 

Fat Quarter Draw 
Teresa Jarvis (17 FQ's!!!!!) 

 
Membership 

Lindsay Dunlop & Sheila Barrington 
 

Name Tag Draw 
Kimberlee Moore 

 
Library 

Lindsay Dunlop & Joy Schmidt 
 

50/50 
Judy Mair 

 
Congratulations Ladies! 
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Library Report - Jane Symmes 

 
Below are some titles reflecting the winter; snowflakes (or lack thereof); and Kaffe Fassett’s 

Quilts in the Sun to remind us that there is sometimes a sun 
– despite all the grey days we’ve had here. 

 
B 38 - Burns, Eleanor –  

Quilts through The Seasons 
F 9 - Fassett, Kaffe –  
Quilts in the Sun 
 

K 7 - Kovich, Beth & Warehime – 
Snuggle Up – 8 Lap Quilts 

K 11 - Kingsley, Robin - Snow Happy 
– whimsical embroidery designs to 

mix & match 
L 14 - Leisure Arts –  

Quick Cozy Flannel Quilts 
 
W 17 - Wylie, Kathy –  
Sewflakes   

L 3 - Large, Jean & Shelley Wicks –  
Here Comes Winter 

L 10 - Leisure Arts – 
Felt & Wool for All Seasons 

 
Publicity 

 
 

If you have any 
suggestions of where 
we can put an AD for 

free, please let me 
know. 

Sue Luque 
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Community Outreach Coordinator - Donna Thompson 

 

 
The start of a new year is a great time to celebrate our past accomplishments and to 
look ahead to achieving new goals this year.  
 
I will be introducing two 'sew-alongs'  that are very easy, quickly done and perfect for 
scrap reduction. These are the highlights…..  
 
 The first is a block for the 10th Anniversary of Quilts of Valour,  

o these ten inch log cabin blocks are going to be sewn and collected at Quilt 
Canada 2019. I will bring samples and the pattern.  

“Supporting Injured Canadian Armed Forces members, 
past and present, with quilts of comfort” 

 
 

  The second is small placemats used locally by Meals on 
Wheels for Seniors when they receive their Christmas dinner.  
o This is a great wee project to use your creativity and your 

scraps.  
o I will bring samples and the instructions.  

 

Reminder - our Outreach sewing day is Thursday, February 21, 2019. 
We will be sewing at the Trinity United Church in Acton starting at approx. 9 a.m. 

 
Bring your sewing machine, sewing supplies and your lunch.  
I will bring the material required to make the Crayon Tote Bags. Hope to see you there.  
If you have any questions or require more information please contact me. Donna 
Thompson Outreach Coordinator 
 

 

Hearts & Hugs – June Ball 
 

 

A card was sent to Pearl Sawden wishing her a 
speedy recovery. 

Pearl fell and broke her pelvis. 
 
Please let me know if anyone needs a hug. 

905-873-2261 or  
junemaryball@gmail.com 
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Retreat – Judy Mair 
 

 

 
 

How about a Retreat??? 
 

Let's talk about 
organizing a time to 

get together! 

 

Contact List – Updates! 
 
 

Please note the following 
corrections and additions to our 
Contact List: 
 
Additions: 
 Kimberlee Moore     
 Barb Fischer ( returning after 3 yr hiatus) 
Corrections: 
 Joan Stoddart from 878-8786                     

to 875-8786 

 
Treasury Report - Vivian Desrochers 

 

General Account: $   1391.45 
Savings Account: $ 11,612.20 
Raffle Account $  3507.40 

Since then expenses paid: post office box rental 
 

Based on a motion passed at the executive meeting of November 19, 2018, the 
budget for Program was raised by $200. This will enable us to secure quality 
programming for our guild. 
  
We look forward to an inspiring and creative year.   Happy quilting. 
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Newsletter Advertising 
 

 

Monthly Fees: 
 

Business card AD for $10, $5 for members 
¼ page AD for $20, $10 for members 

½ page AD for $40.00, $20 for members 
Full page AD for $75.00, $35 for members 

 

 

Workshop  – Ida Jenkins & Sue Phillips 
 

 

Come to the Barn Quilt Block painting workshop on  
Saturday, February 2 from 10 AM till 2 PM. 

You will learn the techniques of making a barn quilt block  
and take one home with you. 

Marian Baidacoff will be the instructor! 
 

Sign up at the January guild meeting. 
Cost has not yet been determined, but is estimated  

to be about $20 - $35 per person. 
 

Upcoming Workshop!!! 
 

How would you like to learn more options for quilting? 
In a workshop format, participants would bring a quilt top/flimsy or two.  The more 
you bring, the more ideas you will get!!  We will spend the time as a group discussing 
different ideas on how to quilt them (everyone is to bring their ideas to contribute to 
the discussion).  Even the most experienced quilter can learn a trick or two!!! 
 
There are many ways to quilt a quilt and by doing this exercise, the goal will be to get 
you moving if you are stalled on finishing your quilt top!  You will come away with 
refreshed enthusiasm to finish your quilts.  This is for any type of machine - both long 
arm and domestic, so everyone will have something to gain!!! 
 
The date is confirmed for April 6 and Ida Jenkins will be the instructor!!!! 
 
Cost is estimated to be $25 per person.   In order to reduce the cost per person, your 
confirmation of interest is needed in January, and commitments required by February. 
Please see Ida at the January meeting or email her at:  quilting4pleasure@gmail.com    

 

Newsletter Deadline 
 

Feb 8th, 2019 
Thanks, Irene 
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2018 – 2019 Block of the Month! 
Mary Dodd & Marian Baidacoff 

 
 
 

Welcome to 2019!  
 
We hope you had some time over the holidays to 
get some animal blocks done.  
 

This month you we are providing the tree blocks that go in between 
the animals to make 12 inch rows.  

 
Please remember to bring some evidence of what you have been 
working on.  

 
It really does help to motivate you and others by seeing your ideas. 

 
Meeting Cancellation Procedures 

 

Since this winter is supposed to be full of bad weather, we need to be aware 
of HHQG Meeting Cancellation Procedures 
 

 If the day of a Guild meeting has really bad weather, Judy Makinson and Sue 
Luque will decide if cancellation of the meeting is required. 

 If so, an email will be sent to all Guild members around 5 pm as notification.  It 
is your responsibility to check your email on bad weather days. 

 Judy will notify Program Convenors ASAP so they can notify presenters. 
 
In the case of inclement weather, be your own judge.  If the weather and road 
conditions are concerning to you and the meeting has not been cancelled, we trust 
that you  will make the wisest and safest decision in our own situation. 
 

Judy Makinson 
416-435-4338 or judymakinson1@gmail.com 
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April 6 & 7 "The Magic of Quilts" Newmarket Community Centre 

https://canadianquilter.com/event/the-magic-of-quilts-quilt-
show/?instance_id=180  
COST: $ 7.00 

 
April 13 & 14 Napanee Heritage Quilters' Guild  Napanee, Ontario 
 http://www.napaneeheritagequiltersguild.com/Quilt_Show.

html 
 
May 3 & 4 'Bobbin' Along" Windsor Quilters Guild WFCU Centre, 

Windsor 
 https://windsorquiltersguild.com/ 

COST: $ 6.00 
 
May 9-11 Oxford Quilters' Guild Quilt Show Ingersoll, Ontario 

https://canadianquilter.com/event/oxford-quilters-guild-
quilt-show/?instance_id=167 
COST: $ 8.00 

 
May 21-25 St. Jacobs Quilt Show St. Jacobs, Ontario 

https://canadianquilter.com/event/st-jacobs-quilt-shows/?instance_id=177 
COST: $ 8.00 

 
June 12-15 Quilt Canada 2019 EY Centre Ottawa Ontario 
 https://canadianquilter.com/quilt-canada-2019/ 

 

We’ve Joined Facebook!!!!     
 

Our Facebook group page has now been created and can be found by searching for  
 

HALTON HILLS QUILTERS’ GUILD. 
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=halton%20hills%20quilters%E2%80%99%20guild 
 
Please choose the option to "Join Group" and I will add you. 
   
The Facebook group belongs to all of us so please forward any suggestions or comments to 
margaretnewey@hotmail.com and I can make the changes or add them to the page.   
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November  Speaker – Monique Chevassu and John Stamos   
- Photos by Anne Balanyk 
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November  Show & Share - Photos by Anne Balanyk 

 
 


